Written Testimony in Support of SB84
Kansas City Kansas Chamber of Commerce

February 27,2025

Madam Chair and members of the Committee,

The mission of the Kansas City Kansas Chamber of Commerce is to advance,
advocate, and aid in maintaining a sustainable pro-business environment in
Wyandotte County. The KCK Chamber of Commerce proudly represents over 450
members from across the metro and advocates for pro-business legislation on
behalf of our membership.

The KCK Chamberis supportive of Senate Bill 84, whichwould increase the penalties
for fraudulent conduct involving gift cards. This Bill not only brings awareness to this
critical issue, it provides assurance to our retail Chamber members by codifying
authority for law enforcement to take action againstindividuals who commit these
crimes. Effectively addressing these crimes will help retail businesses and
consumers alike.

The Kansas City Kansas Chamber of Commerce respectfully request that the Committee
favorably advance SB84.

Thank you foryour consideration.

Sincerely,

[Zﬁém (L

Renee Hadley
President & CEO
KCK Area Chamber of Commerce

KCKChamber



